	1899 W. Winchester Road, Libertyville, Illinois 60048-1199 Telephone 847-367-6640 Fax 847-367-6649
LAKE COUNTY FOREST PRESERVES

www.LCFPD.org
	[image: image1.png]




	Preservation, Restoration, Education and Recreation



Dear Flat-water Kayak Safety and Rescues participant,
To ensure you have a positive and safe experience on and in the water, here are a few suggestions for what to wear and bring with you for the program:

· It’s our policy that all participants wear shoes that stay on your feet.  Please DO NOT wear flip-flops, Crocs, or sandals unless they have a heel strap.  Hiking boots are too large and actually a liability.  Aqua-socks work well and can be purchased at any discount store for about $5.  Remember, shoes are mandatory.

· No matter what the weather, dress for the air and water conditions.  Be aware that you will get wet during this program as we will be capsizing the kayaks. Wear a swimsuit underneath your clothes and bring dry clothes to change into after the program.
· Dress in layers (wicking layer, warmth layer, and windproof layer) and bring a warm hat, socks, and gloves.  Quick-dry fabrics like nylon and polyester are preferred over cotton.  Fabrics that stay warm even while wet like wool are also smart choices. Denim jeans are a poor choice for paddle sports so avoid wearing those.   
· Please read, sign, and bring the liability waivers and medical contact forms with you to class.  If you did not receive the form, please go to www.lcfpd.org to download a liability waiver and medical contact form or call the program registration desk at 847-968-3321. 
· You may bring your own personal floatation device (PFD)/life jacket and dry bags.  If you do not own these, we have them available for you on-site. 
· Be sure to bring a water bottle and snacks. I also recommend bringing a towel, brimmed hat and sunscreen. If you wear glasses, you may want to purchase a croakie (strap that attaches to your glasses) so they stay on your head when capsizing.  You may also want to bring a complete set of dry clothes to change into after the program.
Please meet at the big green umbrella nearest the Marina. Plan to arrive at least 10 minutes early as the program begins promptly. Veer right past the gatehouse and park in the first lot on the left, parking lot G-Grasshopper or lot F. Follow the paved walkway to the big umbrella. There are restrooms across from the Marina.
We reserve the right to cancel in the event of high winds (15 mph sustained), thunderstorm at the time of the program, or unsafe water conditions.  If the program is to be canceled, we will attempt to reach you by phone at least 1 hour before the start of the program. I will also record a message on the Public Program Hotline, 847-968-3113.
If you have any questions prior to the program date, call my desk phone at 847-968-3482. To reach me on the program day, call my cell phone 847-276-5382.  Let’s hope for great paddling weather: mild winds and clear skies.  I’m looking forward to paddling with you. 
Sincerely,

Jenny Sazama, 

Environmental Educator and American Canoe Association Instructor
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